

CHURCHLANDS SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL

An Independent Public School

SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES - MEETING NO. 2

HELD IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM ON THURSDAY, 30 MARCH 2023

ATTENDEES: Dr Genevieve McSporran (Elected Parent Member and Chair), Neil Hunt (Principal), Nandita Naroth (P&C Representative), Louise Williams (Elected Parent Member), Matt Turnbull (Elected Parent Member), Russ Fishwick JP (Community Member), Hagop Boyadjian (Staff Member), Kym Lucchesi (Staff Member), Nicola Archibald (School Captain), Ava Nasiri-Zahed (School Captain) and Kylie Hearle (Minutes). Meeting commenced at 5.30pm.

AGENDA ITEM NO.	ITEM/DECISION	SPEAKER	ACTION/OUTCOME	
1.	Welcome	Genevieve McSporran	Introduction and acknowledgement of country were performed. Welcome to our two new staff member representatives for the next two (t)0.5 tott6(0.02 G5 o)-0.8 (new)0.64.7 (6(0.02 G5 o)-0	0)-0
			 13 students achieved an ATAR of 99+ compared to 8 in 2021, and is the highest since 2016. 2016 was the first year of the new WACE. Highest ATAR 99.8 (99.15 in 2021) was achieved by two students Daniel Tyers and Janvier Valmiki. Janvier Valmiki and Henry Lee achieved a General Exhibition award for achieving an ATAR within the top 50 students in the state. 	

- Two students achieved the highest examination score: Max MacDonald in Politics and Law and Ella Colmer in Psychology.
- The following students were awarded a Certificate of Excellence for achieving in the top 0.5% in a course examination:

4. Business arising from Minutes

10.		Genevieve McSporran	<u>Chair Report:</u> Nil.
11.	Alumni Report		Alumni Report (attached with photos "Uniforms over the years 1962-2022")

- New signage has been placed on the Concert Hall "Taryn Fiebeg Concert Hall".
- The Alumni Committee organised a photo shoot of the students who were in Year 8 in 2022 to model the old uniforms from 1962-2022 that the Alumni had restored. The photos were great and were published in the last newsletter of 2022.
- An email will b

Gate Academic Program:

The school is seeking support from their local MLAs Christine Tonkin and Stuart Albury to advance the case for a GATE academic/music stream to address the loss of highly talented students from our Music program.

Oval improvement:

Authorisation of \$20,000 has been made to replace 700 square metres of lawn to assist in bringing the football oval up to standard for the commencement of Term 2. The same company will also provide the school with an oval management plan for the gardening staff to follow.

Beginning of Term 2:

The start of the term will begin with a professional development day on Monday, followed with the ANZAC public holiday and then the parent teacher interview day on the Wednesday. Students will return to school on Thursday. There is a little concern over the length of the school holidays however it also can be seen as not then have the term interrupted once started. Feedback on this is welcomed.

2022 Annual Report

The Draft Annual report has been tabled for comments and then can be published on the school's website and provided to the Department.

Resolution:

That the School Board endorses the Draft Annual Report as amended so that it can be published on the school's and Department's website.

Moved: Neil Hunt, seconded Russ Fishwick. Carried unanimously.

Any typos should be forwarded by email to Kylie by COB on Monday 3 April.

Student behaviour:

A number of students recently have been given suspensions due to unacceptable behaviour on school grounds. These students have had their good standing revoked for a period of six weeks and will not be able to participate in various school excursions and activities. The policy was endorsed in November 2022 and is to be reviewed after 12 months.

The School Board believes that it is important to have policies in place and for them to be adhered to. Standards

General discussion took place on expectations of behaviour and the consequences of such, and the